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June 27, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits the Factoria Recycling and Transfer Station Workforce Diversity Final Report that will fulfill the requirements of Ordinance 17830. This report provides the County with workforce diversity data from the Factoria Recycling and Transfer Station project, and examines obstacles to and strategies for improving workforce diversity in County construction projects.

This final report provides data on the prime construction contractor’s efforts and performance against goals for the use of small contractors and suppliers (SCS) and Minority and Women’s Business Enterprises (M/WBE) for construction of the new Factoria solid waste facility. The report also describes participation levels of women and minorities in the project workforce and as apprentices in the construction trades.

Specifically, the report addresses the following:  

· After a slow start to M/WBE utilization due to the nature of the early project work, subcontracts awarded for later project phases increased utilization levels, bringing the use of minority businesses and SCS firms to meet goals by project’s end.
· The project fell one percent short of the six percent goal for utilization of         women-owned businesses, after increasing from zero at the time of the interim report. 
Reasonable participation levels for minorities (25 percent) and women (six percent) in the workplace were identified from King County’s Construction Workforce Analysis Report (December 2015). The Factoria project slightly exceeded these levels.
The proportion of minority apprentice hours worked on the project (33 percent) exceeded the 21 percent goal.
The proportion of women apprentice hours worked on the project (7 percent) fell short of the 12 percent goal, but exceeded the overall proportion of women in the local construction industry. 
The report also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The report furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of health and human potential and financial stewardship by encouraging the provision of fair and just opportunities for construction workers and by contributing to sound management of the County’s assets and capital investments.
· The report furthers the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative goal to visibly and publicly display progress on equity and social justice by providing information to allow assessment of current conditions in the construction community and making recommendations to improve small business and worker access to county construction projects.

In developing the report, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) engaged the Business Development and Contract Compliance (BDCC) section of the Office of Executive Services to provide data.

It is estimated that the report required 40 staff hours to produce, costing $1,820.

Thank you for considering this report. These important recommendations will help King County employ a workforce that is representative of the diversity of its residents on capital projects, ensuring that all communities benefit equitably from the economic benefits of employment on infrastructure projects.

If you have any questions about this report, please contact Pat D. McLaughlin, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division in the Department of Natureal Resources and Parks, at 206-477-5258.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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